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The magazine continues to thrive thanks to all our contributors and advertisers. We 
would like to remind everybody that the last date for inclusion is the 22nd of each 
month and we cannot guarantee that items received after the deadline will be 
included.

We now produce more than 400 copies of the magazine each month and I would like 
to thank the production and distribution team who, not only keep me on the straight 
and narrow, but also endeavour to ensure that the magazine is delivered to every 
house in the parish by the beginning of each month.

In order to survive and continue to serve the Community we must be financially 
viable. Our only source of income continues to be derived from advertising revenue. 
We now like to think that from an income perspective our balance of advertising and 
editorial within the magazine is about right without becoming largely an advertising 
medium. 

We endeavour to try and break even every year thanks largely to the continued 
support of the Parish Council, who kindly supply the paper. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Len Davies, who for more years 
than anyone can remember organised everything to do with advertising and also 
looked after the finances. Len has now retired and passed those tasks over to me. 
Thank you Len.

Richard Sowerby
Editor


